M. Flom @ssociates, Inc. - Global Compliance Center
3356 North San Marcos Place, Suite 107, Chandler, Arizona 85225-7176

www.mflom.com general@mflom.com (480) 926-3100, FAX: 926-3598

Date: May 20, 2003

Federal Communications Commission
Via: Electronic Filing

Attention: Authorization & Evaluation Division
Applicant: Vertex Standard Co., Ltd.
Equipment: HX4708S

FCC ID: KooHX470SA

FCC Rules: 2, 80, 95, Confidentiality
Gentlemen:

In view of the history associated with this radio, the Applicant
respectively requests that this submission be accorded ‘first-in-
line’ status.

On behalf of the Applicant, enclosed please find Application Form
731, Engineering Test Report, documentation and filing fees, the
whole as per the email of Stan Lyles (dated May 16, 2003).
Please note the following:
1) Some of the documentation is preliminary, (still noting
the original FCC IDENTIFIER) but will be changed to the
new ID.

2) The deletion of MURS capability is, and will be

achieved by a software change. All references to the MURS
function will be deleted from the preliminary manual and
documentation.

3) An explanatory cover letter 1is attached to the SAR
report.

As you are well aware, this situation is very serious and every
effort to speed its Certification will be much appreciated.

Sincerely yours,
Morton Flom, P. Eng.
enclosure (s)

cc: Applicant
MF/cva



